Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-6.027
Permits and Inspections
The Department of Environmental Protection announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: June 19, 2024, 1:00 p.m.
PLACE: 2600 Blair Stone Road, Room 609, Tallahassee, FL 32399.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This is the new public hearing date originally scheduled for May 13, 2024, which was cancelled due to power-outage and damage to the location site caused by severe weather on May 10th, 2024, that impacted North Florida. The Department received a request to conduct a public hearing on the proposed amendments to the above refenced rule that were published in the Florida Administrative Register on March 29, 2024. The public hearing will provide an opportunity for affected persons to present evidence and argument on the proposed amendments under consideration. The public hearing will not adjudicate rights and will not be adversarial in nature.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact Stacie Taylor at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov at least ten (10) days before the hearing. If you have a hearing or speech impairment, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (voice).
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Eb Roeder, Division of Water Resource Management, MS 3596, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, (850)245-8402 or by email at Eb.Roeder@FloridaDEP.gov. Additional information regarding the rulemaking may be found on the Division of Water Resource Management Rules in Development webpage at https://floridadep.gov/water/water/content/water-resource-management-rules-development#onsite.
